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CRIMINAL PROPERTY FORFEITURE FUNDING FOR 
WINNIPEG POLICE SERVICE
The Winnipeg Police Service will receive over $356,000 in grants from Manitoba’s criminal property forfeiture branch to provide specialized equipment and training.  Projects receiving grant money include:

Equipment

· $100,000 for two cargo vans to transport offenders or officers;
· $20,000 to purchase safety gear for the eight medical personnel working closely with the tactical response team in high-risk situations; 

· $6,919 for hardware and software upgrades in the Internet Child Exploitation Unit, which will allow officers to process images of child sexual abuse seized as part of their investigations more quickly and reduce the amount of time officers have to spend viewing these images;
· $57,900 to purchase and install surveillance equipment in two covert vehicles;
· $35,000 to purchase an automated licence-plate reader to quickly check plates against police databases, allowing for more efficient use of officer time and increasing the likelihood of arrests; and
· $42,000 to equip the K9 unit with camera surveillance systems to gather information in high-risk incidents and help officers resolve situations safely. 
Training
· $7,500 to hold a four-day training session for 10 officers on crime prevention through environmental design, an emerging approach to ensure community safety;
· $15,000 for the Winnipeg Police Museum and Historical Society to partner with Teen Challenge to offer a vehicle repair and refurbishment program for troubled youth; 

· $5,200 to make the training site used by police officers to learn specialized driving manoeuvres more realistic by adding roadway markings, traffic control signs and other features;
· $3,315 to send two officers on a five-day business continuity course, which helps organizations plan to continue to deliver services during a disaster or other serious disruption;
· $20,000 to hold a course on credit and debit card fraud and related investigations for up to 50 officers from across the province and from various law enforcement agencies, as this course is typically only offered in Ottawa, which limits participation; 
...2

- 2 -

· $15,000 to provide specialized training on profiling and interviewing child sex offenders for all child abuse and internet child exploitation investigators;
· $25,000 to train staff on the Next Generation 911 (NG911) system, as this will be implemented in Manitoba and across North America in future years; and 
· $25,000 to support the Canadian Association of Chiefs of Police annual meeting, which will take place in Winnipeg this summer.
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